
 

 

 

 

DECLARATION 

of creation of Civic Movement 

 

 

 

As a result of the International Conference of Women held by the Foundation 

to Battle Injustice on March 7, 2023, it was decided to create the Sisterhood movement. 

Women participating in the event, who have experienced sexual abuse by politicians, 

military personnel and businessmen, officially establish the community of victims of 

violence and harassment under the guidance of the Foundation to Battle Injustice. 

Members of the movement will help and support each other free of charge. Like-

minded people will be able to quickly inform public with the help of available 

information resources about the facts of sexual offenses committed by influential 

people.  



 

The goals of creating the Sisterhood movement are: 

-  detection of cases of sexual harassment and crimes against sexual integrity 

by politicians, military personnel and entrepreneurs; 

- drawing international public attention to these offenses in order to protect 

victims from reprisals and subsequent violation of their rights; 

- providing assistance, counseling and psychological support to women who 

have faced violent actions against them by influential and famous people; 

- creation and implementation of a new journalistic code, so that facts about 

harassment would be reported as widely as possible by unbiased news sources, 

regardless of the status of a politician who is guilty or suspected of sexual abuse; 

- implementation of mechanisms to provide emergency assistance to members 

of the Sisterhood movement who face violence, including the involvement of law 

enforcement officers; 

- creation of an interactive online map, which will show the nearest medical 

and human rights institutions, as well as representative offices of the Sisterhood;  

- assistance in bringing the perpetrators to justice. 

The chairwoman of the movement is Meera Terada, head of the Foundation to 

Battle Injustice.  

The Sisterhood is open to all victims of misconduct by powerful business, 

military and political figures. If you are faced with harassment and sexual abuse and if 

you are ready to publicly fight against this issue, please contact the Foundation to Battle 

Injustice via e-mail contact@fondfbr.ru. 
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